FACULTY ASSEMBLY, SEPT. 19, 2008

Condensed Draft of Minutes

(Notes by John Mattox for potential inclusion in the)
Minutes of the FA meeting held at GA on 9/19/08
Judith Wegner, chair, began the meeting at 9:08 am.
9:51 am – 10:41
President Erskine Bowles addressed FA.

A terrific year in the legislature for UNC funding – but expects the state budget will not be as abundant in the future. Need to be very strategic.  Request from the governor yesterday to give back 2% of the UNC budget.

Each year Erskine goes to the BOG, the chancellors, and GA staff to ask for priorities. 
If every thing is a priority, then nothing is a priority.
His priorities for the year are:

1. To execute on UNC Tomorrow.

a. Complete academic planning
b. Examine and revise campus mission statements
c. Execute a long range planning process

d. Execute on our accountability plan

e. Look at and revise UNC health care programs

f. Look at and revise UNC education programs

2. Erskine & Harold Martin realize that they need to focus more on the campuses
a. Many smaller campuses are experiencing challenges – having outgrown infrastructure and in some cases people. A pattern of recurring problems is apparent on some campuses. Harold Martin will be spending more time on the campuses.

b. Need to standardize Banner configuration and procedures  across the campuses. 

c. Expect to centralize some back-office procedures at GA. Expect to thus be able to retain good IT people. Must be done right. Intends to go slow.

d. Need to be prepared for continued growth – 80,000 new students over next decade
e. Need to expand on-line education.

f. Quality of on-line education is crucial.

g. Will work to expand collaboration with the community colleges.

h. Exploring branch campuses: Jacksonville, Hickory, Rocky Mount, Hendersonville
3. Alternative growth strategies

4. Concerned about changes in state government. Erskine intends to develop better connections with the legislature and the new governor.

5. We are at least 80% of the way toward where we need to be on campus safety.

6. Enrollment growth funding is a concern for Erskine. The money is needed, but the priorities that come with an enrollment growth paradigm are not optimal.
Rob Nelson, GA VP for Finance spoke next
UNC was very successful in the legislature this last year.
$6m was obtained for campus safety. There was also money allocated for salary increases and distinguished professor money, and money for retention and recruitment of faculty. This is allocated by Harold Martin. Requests are to go through the campus chancellor. 
For retention and recruitment of faculty, $5m last year. $3m this year.

Research support: $3m last year, $1.5m this year.
$16m cut to the budget this year. 0.6% - comparable to other state agencies. Campuses given flexibility to be strategic about these cuts. Chancellors encouraged to be strategic. Campuses directed to not diminish classroom support, but look at possible cuts in academic administration. Look at cutting low productivity academic programs. Cut some vacant positions. Look at using non-state money for more things. 
We typically spend ~98.5% of annual allocation. Normally the balance is spent at the end of the year. The 2% cut requested yesterday would appropriate approximately this amount. [So impact is not expected to be severe.]
Campus requests for 09 budgets came in this week. They will be distributed to the campuses in ~2 weeks, with discussions with the chancellors to follow. GA will present a budget draft to the BOG in October. 
Norma Houston and Alan Mabe on UNC Tomorrow

Norma (GA):
Four areas of focus for Phase II of UNCT.

Revision of promotion and tenure (P&T) policies:
By December 1st, each campus is to report on a plan to examine and report on its P&T policies. There is a need to better reward service, e.g. FA or campus faculty senate service.
Faculty/staff recruitment/retention:
We need to prepare now for enrollment increases and the retirement of the baby boomer generation of faculty and staff.

Campuses need to cultivate the skills of potential campus leaders. A system wide approach may be appropriate. GA VP for development looking into using private resources for initiating this.

Alan Mabe (GA, on UNC-T, continued)
Academic program planning:
The BOG approved a new policy last summer that is now being implemented.

There is a GA committee for educational planning.

Productivity of Academic Degree Programs will be studied. 
Question: What does productivity mean in this context?

Answer: It is based on the number of bachelors degrees awarded in the last two years.

Mission statements:

Review has traditionally been done every two years.
December deadline required for BOG review in 2009. In spring GA expects to open a review of who the official peer campuses are for each UNC campus – revisions need BOG approval.
Next year Norma will be asked whether or not to recommend the institutionalization of UNCT. BOG will make the ultimate decision on this.
